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All.Can payments to healthcare professionals,  
patient groups and non-governmental organisations 

 

2018 

As part of All.Can’s commitment to transparency in respect of the European Federation of 
Pharmaceutical Industries and Associations (EFPIA) code to disclose payments made to 
healthcare professionals, patient groups and non-governmental organisations, we have 
made the following payments: 

Dr Viv Muthu (independent consultant, non-practising healthcare professional): £765 

The International Brain Tumour Alliance: £307 

The European Cancer Patient Coalition: £102 

Save Your Skin Foundation: £2,264 

 

These payments were made in relation to travel and subsistence claims from attending All.Can meetings and 
events during 2018. 

All recipients gave consent for All.Can to publish these payments. 

 

 


